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Kingscliff Public School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities to cater for 
enrolment growth in the area.  

Civil Works  

This notification is an update to the two previous notices that provided information about the sewer diversion works 
at Kingscliff Public School.  The sewer diversion works commenced on the 13 March and due to unexpected rock 
found in this area, will now conclude on or before the 28 April 2023.  

Road Closures 

Due to the nature of the works, car and pedestrian access will impact traffic and pedestrian access on Sutherland 
Street (refer map on next page) from 15 March until 28 April 2023.  A certified traffic controller will be in place from 
6:30am to 7:00pm, weekdays during these dates.  There will be no impact to weekend traffic. 

• One lane access along Sutherland Street will start from 6:30am to 9:30am to allow for school drop off. 

• From 9:30am until 2pm, Sutherland Street, between Moss St and Hungerford Lane, will be closed, and 
detours will be in place.   

• From 2pm to 6:30pm traffic will have one lane access to allow for school pick up. 

• From 6:30pm to 6:30am, Sutherland Street will have both lanes open. 

• As the footpath will be affected, all pedestrians will be escorted around the detours by a suitably qualified 
traffic controller. 

Noise 

Due to the unexpected hard rock found in this area, the excavation works will be noisy. Rock breaking will only occur 
during authorised hours of operation. 

We will try and minimise the amount of disruption as best we can. 

Staying informed 

School Infrastructure NSW will continue to share updates as the project progresses. Visit the project website at 
schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au for all the project details, project updates and documentation or register via the 
form on the 'Get involved' tab to have project updates and notifications like this emailed to you. 
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The map below shows the area along Sutherland Street, Moss Street and Hungerford Lane, Kingscliff, that will be 
impacted by the sewer diversion works at Kingscliff Public School. 
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